On June 27, 2005, Dr. Richmond asked the following question regarding agenda item G8 - Adult with Disabilities Grant:

Question:    Since the Community College took the adult vocational training, why wouldn't they administer this?

Response:   When the Community College assumed the post-secondary vocational education programs, they elected to leave the Adults with Disabilities grant with the District. They felt that the District was doing a good job with this program and that we should continue to serve this population. I verified this information with Larry Coup, who, at the time, was the Director of the Department of Adult, Vocational and Community Education and who negotiated the 1688 transition agreement with the Community College.
